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September 12, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E


Dear Councilmember Phillips:

I am pleased to transmit legislation to the King County Council authorizing the execution of an interlocal agreement between King County and the city of Issaquah transferring certain local parks and surface water facilities to the city pursuant to the recent annexation of the South Cove area.  The enclosed agreement does not involve the transfer of any annexation incentive dollars to the city.   
As you recall, the city placed two annexation matters on the ballot in November 2005; one for the annexation of Klahanie and one for annexation of South Cove.  Although the voters in both communities approved annexation, Klahanie voters rejected the assumption of outstanding city indebtedness.  As a result, the city elected not to annex the Klahanie area.  However, the city did proceed with the annexation of the smaller South Cove community where voters approved the assumption of indebtedness.  Because of this split decision, and pursuant to the discretion granted me by the Metropolitan King County Council in this matter, I did not sign the agreement previously approved covering annexation of both Klahanie and South Cove.  My staff has since been in discussion with the city to determine how to proceed with facilities related to the South Cove annexation, as well as several local parks within the city limits.  

The enclosed agreement provides for the transfer of four local parks to the city.  The county’s settled policy position is that local park facilities within cities should be transferred to cities.  Three of the subject parks were in the city limits prior to annexation of South Cove.  The fourth park - Sammamish Cove Park – is within the annexed territory, is local in nature, and by policy should also be transferred to the city.  All four of these parks were slated for transfer under the earlier 2005 agreement that covered both annexation areas.  

The agreement also provides for the transfer of various property and facility interests from our Surface Water Management (SWM) division that are located within the South Cove area, together with one other SWM property interest within the city limits that should have been transferred previously, that will now be Issaquah’s maintenance responsibility.

I appreciate your favorable consideration of this agreement and your continuing support of the Annexation Initiative.  Please contact Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget, at 206 296-3434, with any questions you have. 
Sincerely, 

Ron Sims

King County Executive
Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)


Elissa Benson, Annexation Initiative Supervisor, OMB

King County Intergovernmental Annexation Team
